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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners



FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Mark Bates, Finance Director

DATE:

September 11, 2012
SUBJECT:
Year-end Budget Transfers and Appropriations
Department Directors and the City Administration have completed the year-end financial review of operations – for the year ending September 30, 2012.  Based on this review it is recommended that adjustments to the City’s annual budget plan be considered and approved by the City Commission using funding from various sources as reflected in the attached Resolution and outlined below.
The appropriation of funding is recommended for the following purposes.

1)
Transfer of $108,000 from General Fund, City Manager – Neighborhood Oasis Improvements into the Capital Improvement Fund, thereby preserving these funds for use in the coming year.

2) 
Recognition and appropriation of estimated annual State Pension contributions that are typically received from the State in the coming days.  The actual amount of these funds, once received, are immediately remitted by the City to the City’s Police / Fire Pension plan as required by State law.
3)
Close-out of three existing CIP Fund capital projects, providing funds to return CRA appropriations made to the US1 Landscaping Phase II Project and to increase CRA funding transfers from the City to pay for Administration allocations in the coming 2013 fiscal year.

4)
An increase to General Fund, Department appropriations to provide funding for increased Legal costs and increased water utility costs at the Recreation beach facility.
5)  Increase to BSO Police service contract costs stemming from lower-than-planned officer vacancy cost reduction (thus increasing annual services cost) and annual reimbursement of City SRO costs from Broward School Board.






Total appropriation 

 = $1,072,438.26.

CITY OF DANIA BEACH


DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE


MEMORANDUM









